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Letter From Rose

	 DEAR FRIENDS,

	 During the past year, we continued to face obstacles and 
tests of our resilience.  As a community, we continued to 
fight our way out of this pandemic while attempting to rebuild 
our economy and care for our most vulnerable community 
members.  I’m pleased with the role United Neighborhood 
Centers of Northeast Pennsylvania (UNC) has played in 
contributing to these efforts.  

	 Our team worked closely with city administrators to 
distribute nearly $1M to Scranton residents impacted by 
COVID 19.  These funds, made available through the Cares 
Act, were used to support rent and utility payments to prevent 
eviction or shut offs for hundreds of individuals and families.

      With support from our local foundations, we began delivering workforce development 
programs to assist individuals embarking on new career paths with family-supporting wages.  
Please read through the report to learn more about our Upward Mobility, Careers in Care and NEPA 
Readiness in Skilled Employment (RISE) programs and the anticipated impact of these services.

      In April, we developed a new partnership with Community Cares Behavioral Health to 
provide housing and other services to support the social determinants of health for medical 
assistance recipients in Lackawanna County.  Within nine months the UNC team developed 
and executed care plans for more than 3,000 individuals!  

      In each of our programmatic departments, 2021 gave us the chance to rely heavily on our 
strengths and our 98 years of experience providing services and creating opportunities to 
empower individual and build strong, interdependent communities.

      During these uncertain times, with so much change around and ahead of us, we take great 
comfort in the consistent, generous support of the individuals, groups, corporations, businesses, 
and foundations that stand behind us and make it possible for us to fulfill our mission.

Sincerely,

Rosemary Broderick
Board Chairperson

To work together with neighbors to provide services and create opportunities 
that empower individuals and build strong, interdependent communities.

Our MissionOur Mission
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DEAR FRIENDS AND SUPPORTERS,
	 The 15th anniversary of United Neighborhood Community 
Development Corporation (UNCDC) coincided with the ongoing 
challenges caused by COVID-19. These challenges tested our resiliency 
but not our commitment to serving our community. Despite rising 
construction costs, reduced manpower and strained resources, we’ve 
persevered.  Our community still struggles to meet the needs of residents 
seeking safe, affordable housing, therefore UNCDC continues to rise 
to the challenge.  Much of our time in 2021 was spent maintaining our 
existing properties and planning for expansion!   

	 The year began with the completion of the Fallbrook family housing 
community in Carbondale. In January 2021, the final tenants moved into 
the 36 apartments of the Fallbrook development where the campus 
offers many amenities for the residents, including a spacious community 
room, laundry facilities, a walking path, and on-site exercise equipment. 
United Neighborhood Centers staff also offers organized programs for 
seniors, families, and children that are on-site. Many of these programs 
and services are also available to the greater Carbondale community.    

	 UNCDC completed an additional project during 2021 which 
addressed two ongoing issues: blight and affordable housing. A 
condemned single-family house in North Scranton was brought back 
up to its original splendor during this complete rehab.  This project was 
a first for the UNCDC team, where most of the construction work was 
completed by our talented Facilities and Maintenance Staff. During the 
summer of 2021, a family moved into the house after they had been 
facing a lengthy period of housing instability.  

	 As 2021 ends, we are adjusting to the certainty of more COVID 
related challenges in 2022, however, we are looking forward to the 
opportunities that UNCDC will make available to the residents of 
Northeastern Pennsylvania. We are planning to develop more affordable 
housing options throughout a wider geographic area in NEPA. 

	

Sincerely,
Maureen Brennan, UNCDC Board Chair

	 United Neighborhood Community Development 
Corporation (UNCDC) completed renovations on a 
newly acquired 8-bedroom single family house on 
Brick Avenue in North Scranton this year. This project 
gave us a chance to test our skills as most of the work 
was completed by the Facilities Department of United 
Neighborhood Centers. The Facilities crew put in new 
windows, refinished flooring, painted all of the rooms, 
and installed a new kitchen and new bathrooms.  

	 This project allowed UNCDC an opportunity to  
work closely with two valuable partners – the Women’s 
Resource Center and the City of Scranton’s Office of 
Economic and Community Development. The end result 
was a beautiful addition to the neighborhood which 
brought a condemned property back up to code in a 
peaceful, family neighborhood. The property will be well 
maintained and serve the needs of a large, extended 
family for many years to come.

United 
Neighborhood 
Community 
Development 
Corporation

Brick Avenue Construction Complete

UNCDC
BOARD MEMBERS

Maureen Brennan, Chair 

James Caffrey, Vice Chair 

Lisa Ketcha-Tracewski, 
Secretary/Treasurer

Sharon Borgia

Rose Broderick

Elizabeth Burns

Ida Castro

Bernard McGurl

Kevin Rogers

Patricia Severe

Marwan Wafa, Ph.D.

	 The Harriet Beecher Stowe Apartments 
was the first affordable housing community to be 
completed by United Neighborhood Community 
Development Corporation (UNCDC) when it was first 
established in 2006. This eighteen-unit family housing 
development has been home to families and individuals 
for more than a decade; in fact, seven of the apartments 
have been occupied by the same tenants since the 
building opened in 2009.  
	 Despite the continued beauty of this rehabbed  
former elementary school, we’ve had to start replacing 
some of the building systems including HVAC units, 
water heaters, and the roof that covers the building. The 
replacement of the roof became urgent when heavy 
rains caused a leak in the attic space. The funding 
was made possible through a $100,000 grant via the 
Pennsylvania Housing Finance Agency (PHFA) through 
a program called PHARE. 
	 With a new roof, the Stowe Apartments will be  
able to continue housing families at the South Scranton 
location for many years to come. It’s a great example of 
how UNCDC’s partnership with PHFA helps to preserve 
affordable housing into the future.

Stowe Apartments

Thanks to all our generous donors and supporters. 
We are extremely grateful for your continued support 
that makes this great work possible.

5Brick Avenue Construction / Stowe Apartments/ Stowe Apartments
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	 During this past year, in an effort to 
help remove socio-economic barriers, United 
Neighborhood Centers of Northeastern 
Pennsylvania (UNC), Johnson College, 
The Institute for Public Policy & Economic 
Development, and the William G. McGowan 
Charitable Fund formed a unique partnership to 
address a critical need to solve the skills gap in 
NEPA. 
	 Readiness In Skilled Employment (RISE)  
is a workforce development program that serves 
residents of Lackawanna and Luzerne counties 
with the opportunity to obtain technical training 
while accessing additional supports to remove 
any barriers that stand in their way of starting a 
new career. Funded by the William G. McGowan 
Charitable Fund, the support and services 
offered provides enrolled participants the 
pathway necessary to earn a family-sustaining 
wage. RISE paves the way for individuals and 
their future generations to succeed. Career 
opportunities include healthcare (both clinical 
and administrative), computer support specialist, 
diesel preventative maintenance, building and 
property maintenance, welding technology, and 
industrial technology.  

Upward Economic Mobility

Readiness in Skilled Employment
RISE

               For over 100 years, Johnson College has worked to produce skilled technicians needed  
               for the workforce, and now the need is greater than ever,” said Dr Katie Leonard, Johnson 
College CEO & President. “By our organizations working together, more people from our community 
will have an opportunity to lessen the job market’s skills gap by becoming well-trained technicians 
without having to overcome certain barriers. Plus, they will enter the workforce with the knowledge 
and training to be able to earn family-sustaining wages.

	 In addition to the technical classes at 
Johnson College, UNC provides comprehensive 
supportive services throughout the course of 
the program to prepare individuals to enter or 
advance in the workforce. Career coaches work 
with each participant and create individualized 
goals and an action plan. These action plans 
outline responsibilities of both the participant and 
the career coach and set follow-up meetings and 
deadlines for each action step. Participants are 
exposed to potential employers from the start 
of the program and career coaches will help get 
them placed with employers. 
	 The success of the RISE program will 
directly impact workforce strategies across 
the state of Pennsylvania. Locally, the effect on 
Lackawanna and Luzerne counties is recognized 
by an increase in the available skilled workers 
for the trade industry, as well as a reduction of 
the stress currently placed on government and 
social service agencies that assist low-income 
and homeless individuals. Increased economic 
prosperity benefits the community has a whole. 

“
Rise will change lives

	 United Neighborhood Centers of Northeast 
Pennsylvania (UNC) and Johnson College partnered 
together to develop the Upward Economic Mobility 
program. Funded by The Weinberg Foundation, 
Upward Economic Mobility is a program that 
provides soft-skills education and career coaching 
to those interested 
in the healthcare 
field and trades 
such as welding 
and plumbing. 
Through this 
program, 
participants work 
with their coach to 
identify and reduce 
any barriers 
to continued 
education. 
Coaching sessions 
vary in intensity 
and is based on 
need. While GED/
HSE is required to 
enroll in technical 
classes, Coaches can guide individuals who have not 
yet hit this milestone. Technical certifications include 
clinical medical assistant, basic maintenance, 
machinist, welding, plumbing, and forklift operator.  

	 Thousands of residents in northeastern 
Pennsylvania are currently unemployed or under-
employed and struggling to meet their basic needs, 
yet local employers report open positions that they 
cannot fill because of a lack of qualified applicants. 
Upward Economic Mobility provides participants 
with the skills and support needed to be successful 
in a technical education program and prepares them 
for in-demand careers with family-sustaining wages.  

	 Completing the work required for a certification 
program can seem like an overwhelming challenge 
when someone struggles to care for children, find a 
means of transportation, or learn the English language. 
With support from the Harry and Jeanette Weinberg 
Foundation and the NEPA Health Care Foundation’s 

Careers in Care 
program, UNC is 
working to lift these 
barriers by offering 
help with child 
care, food, housing, 
transportation, 
and English 
language classes. 
Free training in 
communication, 
networking, 
problem solving, 
and other skills that 
help individuals 
succeed and 
advance in the 
workplace is also 
available. UNC 

provides a needs assessment and career coaching to 
help participants identify a career path that is right for 
them and create a plan to help them achieve their goals.  

	 Students are then enrolled in one of Johnson  
College’s essential careers certification programs 
to train for in-demand occupations such as certified 
nursing assistants, medical assistants, basic 
maintenance technicians, machinists, welders, 
plumbers, and forklift operators. Wages for these 
careers often range from $30,000 to $40,000. The 
demand for these positions regionally is already high 
and is expected to grow in the coming years as the older 
generation retires from the workplace.

Upward Economic Mobility

Readiness in Skilled Employment
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	 With a grant from the Moses Taylor Foundation, 
United Neighborhood Centers of Northeastern 
Pennsylvania (UNC) opened a Farmers Market at its 
Fallbrook housing community. The Grand Opening 
was held on September 9, 2021 and is open weekly on 
Thursday’s from 2:00-6:00. 
	 UNC has seen firsthand how establishing a 
farmers’ market could benefit the community. In 2010, 
the introduction of the South Side Farmers Market 
addressed the lack of healthy food options that plagued 
South Scranton residents and created a venue for local 
farmers to sell their goods. One consumer commented,  
“It’s wonderful to have access to fresh produce, local 
meat and bread, and other great products within 
walking distance. We didn’t have anything like this in 
our neighborhood before, and it’s filling a great need in 
the area.” 
	 Both the South Side Market and Carbondale 
Market offer Supplemental Nutrition Assistance 
Program (SNAP) benefits and other vouchers for low-
income seniors and families. The Fresh Produce Double 
Dollar Program, which doubles consumer SNAP dollars 
up to $20 a week and allows them to use their Double 
Dollars to purchase fresh produce. The program has 
enabled UNC to reach more community members. In 
fact, the agency has grown its SNAP program from under 
$200 annually to over $2,000 annually ($4,000 including 
Double Dollars).

Carbondale Farmer’s Market

	 In Spring 2021, United Neighborhood 
Centers of Northeast Pennsylvania (UNC) 
partnered with the City of Scranton, NeighborWorks 
of Northeastern Pennsylvania, and North Penn 
Legal Services to help administer The Rent, 
Mortgage, and Utility Relief Assistance Program 
funded by the CARES Act Funding. This program 
provided financial assistance to both struggling 
homeowners and renters alike facing housing 
arrears and overdue utility bills due to COVID-19. 
NeighborWorks of Northeastern Pennsylvania 
processed mortgage applications while UNC 
processed rental and utility applications. North 
Penn Legal Services provided a free Legal 
Assistance Program to residents who faced 
eviction as a result of the pandemic.  

CARES Act Funding
	 The benefits of the City Rent, Mortgage, 
and Utility Relief Assistance Program have not 
stopped with homeowners and renters. This 
program has extended needed relief to landlords 
who are able to maintain ownership of their assets 
at a time when sales are high for exhausted 
property owners who can no longer afford to 
participate in the rental market. Further stabilizing 
the availability of affordable housing in Scranton.   
	 By learning the specific and local details of  
COVID-19’s damage, we recognized the need for 
strong advocacy and legal guidance. The program 
partnered with North Penn Legal services to develop 
landlord and tenant mediation to decrease eviction 
and displacement. In total, over $1M was awarded to 
help over 200 rental families and 30 mortgage holders. 
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Housing & Behavioral Health InitiativeHousing & Behavioral Health Initiative

Healthy Aging CampusesHealthy Aging Campuses

	 In Spring 2021, United Neighborhood Centers of 
Northeast Pennsylvania (UNC) embarked on the Housing 
and Behavioral Health Initiative (HBHI) with support and 
funding from Community Care Behavioral Health. This 
initiative focuses on providing individualized advocacy, 
resource navigation, and support for the HealthChoices 
members of Lackawanna County with a primary goal in 
mind—keep members happy, healthy, and stably housed 
within the community and out of higher levels of care.  

	 By the end of 2021 a total of 3,449 people were 
served. Of this total, 1,551 have individualized and 
comprehensive care plans which screened for all social 
determinants of health. As a result of these care plans, 
the Health Navigator worked with the clients to connect 
to appropriate resources, both within UNC and at other 
community agencies, and to develop a treatment plan 
with the client focusing on self-directed goals.

	 During the past year United Neighborhood Centers of Northeast Pennsylvania (UNC) was able to 
reopen all of our Healthy Aging Campuses and fully welcome back seniors. UNC offers diverse and holistic 
programs and services to older adults and their families through our Community Health and Aging Department. 
With a focus on health and wellness, our services aim to help older adults age well and independently. 

   
 

   
 

 
Community Voice Committee  

In 2021, United Neighborhood Centers of Northeast Pennsylvania (UNC) launched the 
Community Voice Committee (CVC) with the purpose of gathering more community 
input so that UNC can better serve our clients. This committee of UNC clients has 
already provided great feedback on many emerging needs in the community. In 
addition, the CVC helps to develop the leadership skills of community members while 
inspiring those members to become more actively involved in their local communities. 
We held two fully remote sessions and were able to conduct a hybrid meeting in 
November with 16 combined participants!  The committee will meet quarterly in 2022 
and continue developing these leaders. 

Photo - CVC Logo 

 

Child Care

Youth Gaming Studio

	 All three of United 
Neighborhood Centers of 
Northeast Pennsylvania’s 
Child Care sites have 
remained at a 4-STAR 
quality rating by the 
Keystone STARS Program 
which is the highest rating 
Pennsylvania offers. 
Throughout the pandemic 
United Neighborhood 
Centers of Northeast 
Pennsylvania (UNC) has 
been able to offer safe, 
affordable, and high-quality 
Child Care. All of UNC’s 
facilities are open and 
actively enrolling children.

	 The COVID-19 pandemic has changed the way of life for teens who must now face the challenges that 
come with virtual learning. For some, there is no structure, routine, or even technology. United Neighborhood 
Center of Northeast Pennsylvania’s (UNC) E-Learning Support Program has been designed to address the 
educational, social, and mental health needs of teens today. By offering this combination of technology for 
school work and social connectedness, UNC helps disadvantaged teens thrive along their e-learning journey.  

	 UNC provides a safe, quiet space equipped with laptops and tablets for teens to complete their school 
work Monday through Friday, from 4 to 8 p.m., with assistance from staff. There are also dedicated areas for 
youth to take part in video gaming and streaming platforms, which will help them develop their teamwork, 
leadership, problem-solving, and social skills.   

	        Youths have the opportunity to take breaks from 
school work and reenergize by joining a gaming session 
or logging into a live stream offered on site. Video 
games are a fun way to enhance cognitive and creative 
thinking skills as well as encourage artistic expression. 
With the live streaming platform Twitch, UNC staff are 
able to engage and educate the teens on subjects such 
as mindfulness, leadership, and racism. Some Twitch 
streams involve no game play but rather serve as a 
podcast. This is an ideal way for youth to communicate 

   
 

   
 

 Senator Bob Casey visited the Bellevue Center to discuss the importance of 
quality early childhood education like the programs UNC provides.

with their peers worldwide and be  exposed to a variety 
of different cultures and perspectives. 
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Pine Brook Implementation
	 After a year-long planning process with residents, business owners, and community 
stakeholders, the Pine Brook 5-year Community Revitalization plan was complete in the fall of 2021. 
This plan was submitted to Pennsylvania Downtown Centers (PDC) for consideration for Pennsylvania 
Keystone Communities Elm Street program designation.  This designation will open the door for state 
and other government funding opportunities over the next five years, as well as provide our organization 
with valuable technical support from PDC.  Implementation committees were formed in the areas of 
Safe, Clean & Green, Neighbors & Economy, Image & Identity, and Design to create programming and 
interventions to improve the neighborhood, and participants have eagerly gotten to work addressing 
the issues and opportunities identified in the plan.  Holly Yorkonis, our South Side Revitalization 
Coordinator, has moved into the role of Pine Brook Elm Street Manager. 

	 While in the planning process, United Neighborhood Centers of Northeast Pennsylvania (UNC) 
found many ways to take valuable early action in the community to address issues and opportunities 
identified by the residents and businesses. In Spring 2021, UNC hosted a large Pine Brook community 
cleanup of Sweeney’s Beach, the nearby railway area, and Chic Feldman field with partners Lackawanna 
River Conservation Association, Morgan Development, the City of Scranton and Waste Management.  
Over 100 volunteers from University of Scranton, LRCA, UNC, Morgan Development, City of Scranton, 
Cigna, Lackawanna College, NeighborWorks NEPA, The Wright Center for Community Health, Pine 
Brook residents and more participated in this ambitious one-day event which removed more than three 
tons of waste and over 150 tires from the neighborhood.    

Pine Brook Implementation

	 In Spring 2021 a press conference was held 
at National Bakery to celebrate the release of the 
draft plan and invite the public, including state, 
county and city officials to review plan highlights 
and catalyst sites identified for the transformative 
interventions. These catalyst sites include 
Downtown Gateway Placemaking (streetscaping of 
entrance to the neighborhood at Olive & Capouse 
Ave), Lower Capouse Social Support Framework 
(addressing infill supportive housing needs), 
Riverfront Recreation Link (linking Sweeney’s 
Beach, Chic Feldman Field, and Lackawanna River 
Heritage Trail) and Penn Ridge Recreation Hub 
(reinvention of the Penn Ridge Swim Complex).  
The plans were well received by the community.   

	 Thanks to a grant from the Lackawanna 
County Arts & Culture Department, UNC 
collaborated with Jeff D’Angelo’s Design Group, 
UNC Youth Arts Program and Leaders in Training 
students to create wayfinding signage for 
Sweeney’s Beach along the Lackawanna River 
in Pine Brook. Our youth program was given this 
opportunity to work on a real public art project in 
the community, visiting the studio Jeff D’Angelo 
for mentorship and to create the signage. The 
new signage was unveiled at this year’s Riverfest 
at Sweeney’s Beach on Saturday Sept 25. 
Additionally, LRCA conducted an environmental 
workshop for the students and the public in 
October.  This program supports one of our goals 
to highlight and enhance the assets already 
existing in the community.
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Community Voice Committee  

In 2021, United Neighborhood Centers of Northeast Pennsylvania (UNC) launched the 
Community Voice Committee (CVC) with the purpose of gathering more community 
input so that UNC can better serve our clients. This committee of UNC clients has 
already provided great feedback on many emerging needs in the community. In 
addition, the CVC helps to develop the leadership skills of community members while 
inspiring those members to become more actively involved in their local communities. 
We held two fully remote sessions and were able to conduct a hybrid meeting in 
November with 16 combined participants!  The committee will meet quarterly in 2022 
and continue developing these leaders. 

Photo - CVC Logo 

 

Feed A Friend Program / Community Voice Committee

	 In 2021, United Neighborhood 
Centers of Northeast Pennsylvania (UNC) 
launched the Community Voice Committee 
(CVC) with the purpose of gathering 
more community input so that UNC can 
better serve our clients. This committee 
of UNC clients has already provided great 
feedback on many emerging needs in the 
community. In addition, the CVC helps to 
develop the leadership skills of community 
members while inspiring those members 
to become more actively involved in their 
local communities. We held two fully remote 
sessions and were able to conduct a hybrid 
meeting in November with 16 combined 
participants!  The committee will meet 
quarterly in 2022 and continue developing 
these leaders.

   
 

   
 

 
Community Voice Committee  

In 2021, United Neighborhood Centers of Northeast Pennsylvania (UNC) launched the 
Community Voice Committee (CVC) with the purpose of gathering more community 
input so that UNC can better serve our clients. This committee of UNC clients has 
already provided great feedback on many emerging needs in the community. In 
addition, the CVC helps to develop the leadership skills of community members while 
inspiring those members to become more actively involved in their local communities. 
We held two fully remote sessions and were able to conduct a hybrid meeting in 
November with 16 combined participants!  The committee will meet quarterly in 2022 
and continue developing these leaders. 

Photo - CVC Logo 

 

	 Even amidst the ongoing pandemic, 
Northeast PA residents continued to 
generously support United Neighborhood 
Centers of Northeast Pennsylvania’s 
(UNC) Feed a Friend Program. This is 
a collaborative effort throughout the 
community where we witness neighbors 
helping neighbors.

Feed aFriend 
Program

   
 

   
 

 

Child care  

All three of United Neighborhood Centers of Northeast Pennsylvania’s Child Care 
sites have remained at a 4-STAR quality rating by the Keystone STARS Program which 
is the highest rating Pennsylvania offers. Throughout the pandemic United 
Neighborhood Centers of Northeast Pennsylvania (UNC) has been able to offer safe, 
affordable, and high-quality Child Care. All of UNC’s facilities are open and actively 
enrolling children. 

Photo - Senator Casey 
Caption “Senator Bob Casey visited the Bellevue Center to discuss the importance of 
quality early childhood education like the programs UNC provides.” 

Thank you
to United Neighborhood Centers  
2021 Corporate Sponsors

$15,000
GRIMM CONSTRUCTION

$5,000$5,000$5,000
PNC BANK GEISINGERTOYOTA OF SCRANTON

$2,500
HIGHMARK

$2,500
AMERICAN JANITOR/ 
PA PAPER & SUPPLY

$750
TOPP BUSINESS  

SOLUTIONS

$1,000
CITIZEN SAVINGS BANK

$1,000
FNCB BANK

UNITED NEIGHBORHOOD  
CENTERS OF NEPA  
COMMUNITY VOICE COMMITTEE
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2021 Annual Giving
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Erin Miller
Susan Miller
Robert and Maureen Mills
Dr. Barry and Patricia Minora
Patricia Moran
Michael Muller
Mae Murawski
Paul and Katherine Murphy
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph Murray
Jerome and Michele Musheno
Atty. Morey and Sondra Myers
Stephen and Martha Myshak
Nancy Dressel
John and Mary Kay Nealon
Mary Elizabeth
Paul and Anita Nealon
Lucinda Neubert
Jessica Nolan
Kellyn Williams
Sheila O’Brien

Thomas Obrien
Mark and Eileen Occhipinti
Sean and Dorothy OConnor
Joseph and Diane Palumbo
Keyur Patel
Roy and Vee Pauli
Patricia Perri
Adam Pezanowski III
Lucille Piasky
Michael and Lorraine Pidich
Gary Piorkowski
Richard and Sheila Pisasik
John and Mary Catherine Pocius
Richard and Patricia Porta
Meegan Possemato
Richard and Ann Powell
Dr. Donald Preate, Sr.
Elizabeth Race
Elizabeth Race
Marianne Rader
Mr. and Mrs. Kenneth Reinheimer
DeSalle Reuther
Mary Rhodes
Jay and Kimberly Rogers
Kevin and Cynthia Rogers
Rosenberg Charitable Foundation
Maria Russoniello
Michael and Karen Safko
Renee Salamone
Elaine Santarelli
Robert and June Sarnowski
Diane Scandale
Arthur and Dr. Gail Scaramuzzo
Robert Schobel
Edward and Ruthellen Schoener
Carol Scriven
Grace Sharp
Jared Shayka
Drs. Douglas and Margaret Sheldon
Jean Shields

$100 - $249 Continued

$50 - $99

Patricia Shulde
John and Lisa Sinclair
Lillian Smith
Edward Sparrow
Norman and Susan Stanton
Terry Statuto
Martin and Adrienne Stopper
Ellen Strauskulage
Daniel Sullivan
Dr. James and Patricia Sundheim
John and Judy Sweeney
Mushfiqur Tarafdur
William and Lyn Taylor
Karen Thomas
John and Sandra Thubborn
Becky Toomey
Daniel Totsky
Debra Trickel
Anthony and Janet Tvaryanas
Louis and Christine Uslin
Robert and Sue Valiante

Kimberly Appleby
Eleanor Axford
Atty. Richard and Faye Bishop
Gerald and Kathleen Burns
Cindy Campbell
Michelle Casey
Paul Cavaliere
Joseph and Joan Cerra
Tom Schuster
William Janssen
James Jordan
Thomas and Rosewitha Kamla
Joseph Koniszewski
Karl and Saraellen Lynott
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Dorothy Vanaskie
Ann Marie Viola
Mark and Lynn Volk
Joan Volz
Stephen and Kristy Voytek
Robert Waldeck
Robert and Kathryn Walsh
Harold Walshaw
Stephen Ward
Eugene and Jean Marie Warpus
Michael Washo and Natalie Gelb
Robert and Patricia Weinschenk
Jennifer Wertz
Kay White
Richard Wisniewski
William and Nina Wormuth
Michael and Jennifer Wynn
Youngouk Yang
Robert and Mary Ann Yausm
Mr. Brian and Mrs. Elizabeth Yeager
Edward Zech

Patrick McDonough
Bruce Messler
Jean Pickard
Satyanaray and Padmini  Prattipati
Barbara Sevensky
Mary Colleen Snowdon
Dorothy Spindler
Carol Strauch
Frank and Sophie Tedesco
Dr. Michael and Roseann Tedesco
David and Vera Walline
Maureen Walsh
Theodore Worobey

Up to $50
Jessica Acculto
Vito and Maureen Agosti
Helen Albright
Richard and Diana Albright
Marilyn Amadoro
Angelo and Jenilyn Ambrosecchia
Nelson and Linda Ancherani
Lauren Andreano
Marie Andreoli, Ph.D.
Lori Armbrust
Michael and Donna Arthur
Cathleen Arvonio
Louis and Mary Auriemma
Ronald and Frances Banick
Lorraine Banko
Jane Barlow
Linda Barrasse
Darlene Barrett
John Barrett

Ken and JoAnn Bartell
Stan and Betty Bednarz
Joseph and Cesira Berardelli
Bob and Pam Berg
Jennifer Berg
Christopher Bertha
Kathleen Bixler
Gloria Blewett
Christian and Sarah Bodnar
Atty. John and Nancy Bogdanovicz
Joseph and Judith Bomrad
Thomas and Kathryn Bonomo
Samuel and Dorothy Borgia
Robert and Mari Bowen
Barry Box
Karen Bracey
Timothy and Janet Brier
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Up to $50 Continued
Thomas and Wendy Brogan
Thomas and Linda Brown
Joseph Bruckner
Dr. Randy and Susan Brundage
Joseph Brunelli
Isabella Annette Bruno
Paul and Joan Buchinski
William and Kathleen Buck
George Burkle
Robert Burshnick
Christine Cabets
William and Susan Calpin, Jr.
Joshua Campbell
Susan Capozzi
John and Karen Carachilo
Sarah Carey
Joan Casey
Carmen Castillo
Thomas Caswell
Gavin and Diane Cerco
Christopher and Danielle Chesek
John and Mary Chichilla, Jr.
Kevin and Kathy Clarke
Peter and Patricia Coccetti
Kevin and Diane Colgan
Dr. Kevin and Kelly Colleran
Jim Colosimo
Patrick and Sally Conaboy
Elizabeth Connery
Mr. and Mrs. Donald Constantini
Ellen Corbett
Joseph and Jean Corcoran
Kuma Cox
Marguerite Coyle
Dr. Joseph and Yvonne Cronkey
Mary Pat Cunningham
Flora Cupple
Janet Cusick
Tamara Cykosky
Stephanie Dalykas
Linda Damiano
Harry and Eileen Dammer
Cameron Damski
Louis Danzico
Jim and Claire Davis
Liza Davis
Robert and Patricia Davitt
Melissa Dean
Robert and Jean Deecki
William DeMaso
Cheryl Demopulos
Matthew Dennebaum
Mr. Robert and Mrs. Christine Devine
Maurya Dillon
Jean Dippre
Joseph and Kim Dougherty

Timothy and Ann Dougherty
Tom and Joyce Dougherty
Miki Drutchal
Eugene and Dorothy Dubinsky
Joseph Durkin
James Benedict Earley
William and Mary Eckenrode
Nancy Edmunds
Robert Edmunds
Mary Francis
Judith English
Gus Fahey
Joseph Farley
Dr. and Mrs. William Farrell
Rita Fendrych
Michelle
Paul and Sharon Finnerty
Ronald and Marie Fisch
James and Amy Fleming
Beth Florey
Maureen Flynn
James Foose
Patricia Foresman
Matthew Franckowiak
Esther Friedmann
Beth Gallagher
Martin and Charlotte Gallagher
Stephen Gallick
Kimberly Gambucci
Sister Margaret Gannon
Bernard and Margaret Mary Garvey
William and Nancy Genello
Frank and Jennifer Gerardi
Eric Gerchman
Judge Vito and Elaine Geroulo
Robert and Joyce Ghigiarelli
Tara Gillick
George and Eleanore Ginader

Susan Glacken
Darren Glass
Barbara Golob
Virginia Goodrich
Noreen Grace
Frank and Gail Gracia
Michael Granahan
Patricia Green
Joy Greenwald
Seth and Sheryl Gross
James and Eileen Haggerty
John and Linda Hall
Jessie Hamilton
Mary Ellen Hardcastle
M. Suzanne Harper
John and Catherine Harrington
Roger and Sharon Harris
Jeffrey and Mary Hawley
Christopher Henkels
John and Annette Higgins
Michele Hine
Joseph and Kathleen Hoban
Linda Holmes
Jenna Hopewell
JoyAnn Hopper
Tucker Hottes
Peggy Iannetta
Kevin and Mary Icker
Kenneth and Lorraine Jenkins
Melissa Jenkins
Virginia Jones 
Arthur and Mary Claire Jordan
John and Monica Joseph
John and Kathleen Joyce
Anne Judge
Sam Junta
Dr. Paul and Marcella Kaczmarcik
Andrew and Charlotte Kalinowski
Jacqueline Kane  
Deborah Kapelan
Grace Kauffman
Chad and Jennifer Keating
Kristen Kelly
Tim Kelly
Richard and Edith Kenny
Ann Kevra
Darlene Kinel
Joseph and Sharon Kingsley
Catherine Kobeski
Kristen Kohut
Lori Kolodgie
Frank Konarzewski
Alan and Judith Kosydar
Chester and Deilsie Kulesa
Louis, Natalie & Aela LaFratte
Ann Lally
Guy and Jennifer Leach
Doris Lindsley
Lawrence and Karen Liptock
Leonard Lojewski
Salvatore and Charlene Luzio

James Lyttle
Robert Mancuso
Lawrence and Marsha Mandel
Eleanor Ann Marino
Cindi Marsala
Joyce Mascelli
Alan and Patricia Mazzei
Martha McAndrew
Sean Patrick McAndrew
Dr. Patricia McCormack
Mark McDade
Richard and Nancy McDonald
Sean and Kelly McDonough
Barbara McGee
Elizabeth McGee
Joseph and Cynthia McGraw
Francis McHale
Robert and Kathleen McHugh
Donald McKeon
Atty. John and Mrs. Jane McLane
John and Nancy Menapace
Jack Merkel
Timothy and Marie Merkel
Dr. Paul and Paulette Metzger
Kenneth Miller
Peter and Marcy Millett
Larry Milliken
Chantel Mitchell
Mary Ellen Monacelli
Diane Mooney
Elaine Morell
Rose Morock
Eleanor Morrison
Brad and Jill Moyle
Joseph and Rosemary Muchisky
Colleen Munley
Grace Munley
Alice Naughton
Laurie Naughton
Dolores Noll

2021 Annual Giving 2021 Annual Giving
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Up to $50 Continued
Margaret Ann Occhipinti
Richard and Theresa O’Donnell
Joanne O’Hara
Kevin and Kathleen Ohearn
Thomas and Carol Olson
Robert Orgill
Nancy Otherski
Kasey Oxx
James and Angela Padden
John Pallo
Barbara Parker
Susan Patrick
Patrice Payton
Mary Petriello
Joyce Casey-
John and Sue Petry
Stephen and Gayle Plevyak
Marietta Police
John and Patricia Price
Janice Primich
David Pronko
Renee Puchalski
Mary Cynthia Purcell
Marie Quinn
Edward and Nancy Rabel
Mauri Rafalko
Robert Raymer
Gus and Dorothy Reed
Holly Regan
David and Lia Richards-Palmiter
Nicole Robledo
Teresa Roddy
Margaret Rose
Louis and Wendy Rosetti
Cynthia Rutkowski
Bob and Mary Sadauckas
Michael and Anne Salerno
Edwin and Carol Salva
Gregory and Norina Santarelli
Susan Schaffer
Nancy Schimelfenig
Mary Schumacher
Gary Scott
Ronald and Mary Sebastianelli
Albina Seckary
Kenneth and Patricia Senkow
Gary and Judith Severson
Daniel and Sharon Wittenbreder
Laurie Shimo
Andrew and Joanne Shuta
George and Dorothy Slaier
Jamie Sleboda
Richard Sluko
Donald and Nancy Snopik
Kelly Somers
Edward Sosik, Jr.

Jude Squartino
Edward and Sandra Stafursky
Christine Stefan
Yolana Stern
Mary-Zita Stone
Jane Strobino
Pat Sulla
Kelly and Peggy Swift
Pamela Swift
Judith Szymanski
Ronald and Ann Talarico
Lucille Terotta
Michele Thomas
Jeffrey and Ilona Thurston
Paula Tokash
Carmine and Susan Tolerico
Thomas and Rachel Toman
Paul Tomkiewicz
Total Body Chiropractic, PC
Thomas and Rose Marie Vadella
James and Mari Van Wie
Andrew and Eileen Varzaly
Patricia Vaughn
Donna Veater
Marie Venturi
Ronald Verdetto

2021 Annual Giving 2021 Annual Giving

Organizations

Major Donors

Businesses

Foundations

Government

AJS Mechanical Services, LLC  
American Janitor/PA Paper & Supply
Bank of America
Bolus Freight Systems, Inc.
Boscov’s Department Store, LLC
Canned Classics, LLC
Citizens Savings Bank
Cooper’s Seafood House, Inc.
Dickers Place
Everon
FNCB 
Geisinger
Gentex Corp.
Gerrity’s Supermarket
Grimm Construction, Inc.
Highmark Blue Cross Blue Shield
Houghton Chemical Corporation

AllOne Foundation & Charities  
Bank of America Charitable Foundation  
Cavanaugh Fund 
Kevin & Denise Rocheleau Nordberg Fund
Maragaret Briggs Foundation 
Moses Taylor Foundation
Oppenheim Foundation
Overlook Estate Foundation 
Robert H. Spitz Foundation

Area Agency on Aging
City of Carbondale
City of Scranton
Lackawanna County Commissioners
Lackawanna County Department of Economic Development
Lackawanna County Department of Human Services
Lackawanna County Office of Arts and Culture
Lackawanna County PA Council on the Arts
Office of Behavioral Health/Intellectual  
Disability/Early Intervention
Office of Youth and Family Services
PA CareerLink
PA Department of Aging

Iron Valley Real Estate
Knowles Associates 
M&T Bank
Medicus Urgent Care
Mitsubishi Chemical Advanced Materials
Net Credit Union
New Day Technologies
One Point 
Penn East Federal Credit Union
PNC Financial Services Group
Procter and Gamble
Quandel Construction Group, Inc.
Steppacher Law Offices, LLC 
Topp Business Solutions
Toyota of Scranton
Wegmans Food Markets, Inc. 
WNEP-TV

Scranton Area Foundation, Inc.
The Broderick Family Fund 
The Eureka Foundation
The Frederick and Colette Heldring Trust 
The Grimm Foundation
The Hawk Family Foundation
The Ross Family Foundation
Walter L Schautz Foundation
Willary Foundation

PA Department of Community & Economic Development
PA Department of Education
PA Department of Health
PA Department of Public Welfare
PA Housing Finance Agency
Scranton Office of Economic & Community Development
Special Services Lackawanna County Interagency Council
US Department of Education
US Department of Housing & Urban Development

AmeriHealth
Association for Employee Services
Covenant Presbyterian Church 
Community CARES Behavioral Health
Dunmore Senior Center
Holy Cross High School
Lackawanna County Federation of Democratic Women
Marywood University
Minooka Lions Club

CEO Weinberg Food Bank
NEPA Healthcare Foundation
PPL Electric Utilities Corporation
PNC Bank
Peoples Security Bank

PA Bocce Tournament Committee
Saint Gregory Church
Scranton Employees of PPL Electric Utilities
Temple Hesed
Temple Israel
The Church of the Epiphany 
United Way of Lackawanna and Wayne Counties
VFW Abington Memorial Post 7069

The Harry and Jeanette Weinberg Foundation
United Way of Lackawanna & Wayne Counties
Wegmans Food Markets, Inc. 
William G. McGown Charitable Fund

Marlene Vitaletti
John and Liana Walsh
Lynne Walsh
Atty. Mark and Margaret Walsh
Marie Walsh
Melanie Walsh
Robert Walsh
Paul Ware
Thomas Ware
Marialice Warren
Albert and Romayne Washner
Joseph and Cathy Wechsler
Ben Wenger
Nan Wharton
Robert White
Joseph and Mary Wieczorek
Harvey and Kathleen Williams
James and Maria Wilson
John and Cindy Wilson
Robert and Kim Wolfel
Ms. JoAnn Wolski
Edward and Catherine Yablonski, Jr.
John and Julie Ann Yando
Harvey and Donna Yost
Grace Zandarski
Kristin Zubal
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